

Inauguración 23 DE JUNIO Todos Bienvenidos

Our First Service is This Sunday!!!

June 2019

Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,

Ready or not, here we go! This Sunday (June 23rd) is our first service! We have no idea what to expect, but we are excited to see what God does! We have had many people tell us they will do their best to be there. We ask you to please be in prayer for our service. We are looking forward to have our sponsor pastor, Joaquin Lopez, his wife, and a few others from his church fly in for the service. It will be a huge blessing to have him here as he is a friend who understands the culture and has started two churches in Spain. We are excited, nervous, and anxious all at the same time. Thank you to all of you who have prayed and given to help us get to this day.

A few weeks ago, we had a great blessing! A supporting pastor friend of ours, John Anderson, and his family stopped in for a day. We really enjoyed getting to spend time

with them and showing them the city where God has called us. Just getting to hang out a little was good enough for us, but as the day was coming to an end, he informed us that his church would be sending a check to cover half of the air-conditioning costs!

It has been amazing to watch God work throughout this entire process! At times, it has seemed as though this day would never come or the financial cost would overwhelm us. I would just like to say that God sure has been good!

Thank you for your prayers and support,

Markie Bullock

